Selkirk Elementary School Council
Regular Council Meeting
Monday, May 9th, 2022
6:30pm via Zoom

Call to order: 6:34 pm
Introductions and in attendance: Melanie Davignon (SSC Chair), Laura Davidson (SSC Member), Ian Parker (SSC member), Sue Glynn-Morris (SSC member), Tamara Boiteau (Principal), Leslie Doran (VP), Janna Swales (parent and soon to be Council member), Tim Kucharuk (parent and soon to be Council member), Colleen Madore (parent), Tina Busetto (parent and soon to be Council member), Marilyn Marquis-Forster (Superintendent), Michelle King (parent), Elaine Taylor (AYSCBC ED), Ryan Sikkes (ADM)
Regrets: N/A
Approval of Agenda- Ian moved to accept minutes and Laura to second. All in favour.
Approval of April 11th, 2022 meeting minutes- Laura moved to accept minutes and Ian to second. All in favour.

Congratulations to the next Council members- Congratulations John Coyne, Tim Kucharuk, Janna Swales and Tina Busetto!

Chefs Paul and Liz End of year celebration- Ian will take the lead. Sue and Tina offered support. Mel and Laura likely have good experience Ian can lean on. Chef Paul might have a good idea about what’s possible. Consider if it should be merged with Sports Day (June 16 last day of school). Whole school only. Bison burgers, veggies, drinking boxes? What Covid considerations are necessary? Independent (Wykes) may donate drinking boxes if we send them a letter. Mel has a school BBQ supply list she will share. 

Treasurer’s Report- $5,030 available. Still holding money for the outdoor classroom, firewood, dance program, awaiting invoice for storytelling program.

Principal’s Report:
Staffing. Hiring is on-going for next year. We are awaiting confirmation of language results for candidates and will have to repost for vacancies we are not able to fill through this round. We are hopeful to hear of our EA allocation shortly in order to start the EA hiring process if needed. 
 Sports. Grade 7’s represented SES at the badminton. Great games, exceptional student representation, and a great day overall! Year-end sports day will be a go this year. The afternoon of the last day of school we will have various outdoor event stations led by our grade 7’s. 
 Notice to 6/7 Parents/Guardians. We have had a few incidents with students vaping at school.  A letter was sent home to parents asking for support and to remind their students that vaping products are not permitted at school. We are hopeful that with support from home and school students will make the right choice. 
Michelle King raised a concern regarding the 'collective punishment' approach of cancelling a special event for many students due to the behaviour of a few. She offered her support if there was something she or other parents could do to help ensure the trips happen. Tamara reiterated the idea of student choices and that the particular students making bad decisions will likely not be able to attend. This is good clarification because the letter home to grade 6/7 parents said the trips could be canceled entirely (i.e., it didn't say that just the kids who are vaping wouldn't be able to attend). Tamara anticipates we will see more of this in the future (the fruity flavours make it seem less harmful). Admin has had a good conversation with the 3 grade 6/7 classes about choices where there seemed to be good reception from the students.
Ian shared that YG has drafted the new regulations regarding point-of-sale (where you can buy them) and flavours, etc. but they have not been passed as legislation. Please encourage your MLAs to get it through. Michelle K asked if YG Health Promotions does presentations to parents. Administration will reach out to Health Promotion for any suggestions about age-appropriate education/messaging.
Celebration of Learning. Our celebration of learning is online. All classroom videos will be uploaded to the website http://ses.yukonschools.ca/2022-celebration-of-learning.html. An email reminder will be sent out Wednesday.
 Grade 7 Farewell. Our grade 7 farewell will be June 15 at 11am. Grade 7 families will be able to attend and our grade 6 students from the split classes. Grade 7 awards will be awarded during this ceremony as well.

Old Business (Updates):
Parking lot/Selkirk St Safety update- no update. Mel will follow up with the City. Tamara said that work is starting on Selkirk St. 
Bike Racks (Ian)- Primary racks are very full. Curious if intermediate students are parking their bikes on the primary side? Tamara recommended waiting a week to see about spring use before moving a rack from the intermediate side to the primary side. Ian is going to meet with Skye, who welded the old racks, to strategize about what to do with the remaining intermediate racks that we haven't modified yet.
No plans for bike workshops this spring. If there is a future workshop let trainers know to be sensitive re: brand of bikes and their respective ‘quality’. 
Application for funding bus and swimming lessons-Every Student Everyday- waiting to hear still	
Follow up with the Minister re: post-intensive French/EA allotment? - no response yet.
AYSCBC AGM Sat, May 28th 10am-4pm- Mel is planning on attending the AGM on the 28th of May. 
Education Planning Committee- Led by AYSCBC to advise the Department of Education. Questions to be answered, what are the pressures for programming, infrastructure, etc. Identify gaps for the above. Give recommendations, ideas and solutions to the Dept in the fall.  
Outdoor Classrooms (Katharine G)- Still plans to put $1000 from Council to good use by end of May. She is looking for a source for logs to use as benches. She plans to have a Saturday work party. Laura could likely get stump-sized rounds from a friend. Mel will check with Katharine about her specific needs and let Laura know.  

New Business:
FSL Advisory Committee Meeting Wednesday, May 25th, 2022 from 6:30pm to 8pm Location TBA – Sue will attend if online is an option. Ian will attend if in-person is the only option. Mel will reply indicating ESES Council can do either.

Information Items: No information items

Appeal- A parent presented an appeal to a suspension of their child’s ability to ride the bus for a limited time.  In particular, the parent asserted that the process used to suspend the student was not in line with the Student Transportation Regulation and the actions/decisions of the driver of the bus.  Ryan Sikkes agreed that the process, as described by the parent, did not appear to follow the regulations and that he would investigate further with Standard Bus.
Council also raised concerns about route cancellations and driver conduct.  Ryan Sikkes committed to responding to these concerns in writing within the next two weeks.

Next regular meeting:
Ian moved to move the next meeting to Monday, June 6th 6:30pm in person. Sue seconded. All in favour. 

